
 

January 30, 2017 

 
BY ELECTRONIC MAIL 
       
Hon. Kathleen H. Burgess 
 
New York State Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York 12223-1350 
 
Re: Case 12-M-0007, In the Matter of Reporting Requirements Related to the On-Bill Recovery Program  

Case 07-M-0548, Proceeding on Motion of the Commission Regarding an Energy Efficiency Portfolio 
Standard 

Quarterly Report – Quarter ending December 31, 2016 
  
Dear Secretary Burgess: 
 
Attached please find the New York State Energy Research and Development Authority (NYSERDA) On-Bill 
Recovery Quarterly Report for the quarter ending December 31, 2016.  The Green Jobs-Green New York (GJGNY) 
Act, enacted in October 2009, requires NYSERDA to provide innovative financing mechanisms and a revolving 
loan fund to support energy efficiency retrofits in residential buildings (1-to-4 unit), small businesses (100 
employees or less), not-for-profit facilities, and multifamily buildings (5 units or more).  The Power NY Act of 
2011, enacted August 4, 2011, authorized NYSERDA to offer loans through the GJGNY program repayable through 
an installment charge on the customer’s electric or gas corporation utility bill.   
 
Pursuant to the April 24, 2012 Public Service Commission Order Establishing Reporting Requirements Regarding 
the On-Bill Recovery Program in Case 12-M-0007, NYSERDA and the applicable utilities are directed to file 
quarterly reports in the format provided in the Order Appendix.  If you have any questions about this report, 
please contact Deidre Maturo, Representing NYSERDA – Single Family Residential, at 518.862.1090, extension 
3121.  
 

Respectfully submitted,  

 
Valerie S. Milonovich  
Senior Counsel, NYSERDA  

 
 
Attachment 


